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Wexford Landing Update 
  

Hello folks. We hope everyone is doing 

well in spite of the Pandemic we are 

experiencing. If not for Amazon and 

endless home Projects Chris would have 

run me off by now. But I believe we can all 

look forward to a  great year ahead. Our 

residents have a few extra miles to go to 

Aiken and our airpark is quieter than it has 

ever been with the 302-bridge closed. The 

State maintains a February 2022 forecast 

for the new bridge. We are encouraging 

them to maintain the detour routes as 

they are questionably safe in some areas. 

Our SC State House Representative Bill 

Taylor would benefit from hearing from 

everyone regarding the impact of the 

bridge work. Projects during a Pandemic 

are challenging at all levels and we salute 

our new Residents who are getting on 

with their new homes during this time. 

We want to thank everyone for getting 

their HOA fees in by the end of March, in 

response to a paperless notification 

process no less! One last update is we are 

still looking for the formal Aiken Electric 

CO Op response on the Burkelo ROW 

and overhead line issues. They verbally 

stated it would cost the HOA $40K to 

bury the line in the correct ROW.  More 

to come. 

 

We hope your skies are blue and smooth! 

Keep your selves safe!  

 

Tommy Butler, President WL HOA 

 

New Options for Internet 

Service! 

Aiken Electric Cooperative is bringing 

high-speed fiberoptic internet service to 

the Wagener area, beginning in June 2021.  

To sign up for service, go to 

carolinaconnect.com and register. 

 

Meet the Neighbors : the 

Kosters 

Gail and Klaas Koster bought their 

property in 2015 after carefully 

researching the lower 48 for a Goldilocks 

location that does not get hurricanes, 

tornados, droughts, flooding, or blizzards 

AND has homes on a lake with an airstrip. 

You’d be surprised how few places 

qualified! Wexford Landing has worked 

out very well and even allows Klaas to 

scratch his farming itch - he will try his 

hand at hay baling this summer. This is 

likely to turn into a community event: 

keeping his very old baler running will take 

all the mechanical and welding help he can 

get! They continue to live in Houston until 

Klaas retires from his job as Chief 

Geophysicist at Occidental.  Meanwhile, 

he is making the most of working-from-

home during Covid with satellite internet 

on the farm, but it is slow going. Gail has 

a JD degree from LSU and clerked at the 

Supreme Court of Louisiana, but no 

longer practices law. Klaas got his PPL in 

Perth, Australia and just passed the 1,000 

hours PIC mark. They use their Maule to 

commute - a long day flying, but it beats 

the 1,000-mile drive! Their five kids all 

graduated, found jobs, and live in San 

Diego, Houston, and London. Gail is 

looking forward to expanding the family 

with dogs and other animals. 

 

Headed to the citadel! 

Jonathan Self, with the never-ending 

support of his family, has earned a multi-

year scholarship to The Citadel.  We all 

are proud of Jonathan and know he is up 

to the challenging but rewarding 

opportunity he has been afforded! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Wexford Wives Club 

The Wexford Wives gathered for a socially 
distant Christmas get-together on the 
Smith’s screen porch.  We enjoyed 
catching up and welcomed new friends.  
Thanks to Karen for hosting! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Welcome new wexford wives! 

The Wexford Wives have been working 
hard to keep in touch during the 
pandemic.  Hopefully, we will soon be 
able to start planning outings again.  If you 
would like to join us at our get-togethers 
(virtual or in-person), just send your 
preferred phone and/or email to Chris. at 
the email to which the newsletter is 
attached. 

Next Wexford Landing HOA 

Meeting: 
 

October 2021 (Zoom Info TBA) 

 

Upcoming 2021 Adopt-a-Highway 

Pick Up Dates 
 

May 15  

August 14  

November 6 

 
 

Have photos or items for the 

newsletter?  Contact Chris or Cherie 

Frosty fields and a sunrise view of the 

lake by the Koster’s home this winter. 

Jonathan Self, with proud grandparents 

Leonard and Kathy Self 
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